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             THE ACHIEVER 
 

                    NEWSLETTER OF THE NORTH CENTRAL PROVINCE 
 

                        SEPTEMBER 2022, VOLUME 2, ISSUE 1  
(Double Issue – Sept. 2021 - Aug. 2022 news) 

 

Province Polemarch’s Message 
 It seems that we are back…to 
some form of normalcy in our 
personal, professional, and 
fraternal lives. Even though the 
pandemic is not over, and we are 
still following our COVID 
protocols, we are getting back to 
our routines. Like you, I enjoyed 

the summer, the cookouts, and the chapter events that 
had been suspended for the past two years.  It was a 
good time seeing brothers and fraternizing over the 
summer, and I’m looking forward to strengthening our 
Bonds of Fraternity as we begin the new fraternal year 
on October 1st.   
 
In the words of our Grand Polemarch, Reuben A. Shelton 
III, Esq., “the lifeblood of our Bond is our collegiate 
brothers.” The training, engagement, and contributions 
of our collegiate brothers are critical to the future 
success of this beloved Fraternity.  That’s why I am so 
proud of all our collegiate members that excelled over 
the summer holding internships, fellowships, and 
participating in other leadership opportunities.  
Specifically, I want to acknowledge the 9 collegiate 
members from the North Central Province that were 
selected for the Kappa Klass of the Undergraduate 
Leadership Institute.  This was the largest delegation to 
represent the NCP ever.  During this fraternal year, I am 
confident that our collegiate members will incorporate 
the lessons learned on their campuses and in the North 
Central Province.  
 
As I mentioned, we are back to our routine.  So, the C. 
Rodger Wilson Leadership Conference is at my alma 
mater, Western Illinois University, hosted by the Zeta Mu 
Chapter.  The CRWLC Committee and the collegiate 
board members have been working hard over the 
summer to make sure the programming is informative 
and engaging.    
 

Please enjoy this issue of the North Central Province 
Achiever.  Your Province Reporter has done an excellent 
job on this edition. 
 
Yours in the Bond, 
 
Byron C. Thornton 
28th Polemarch, North Central Province 

 
Reporter’s Message 

Greetings Nupes.  I take great pleasure 
in presenting to you the articles that 
have been selected for the August 2022 
edition of The Achiever.  This is my first 
time being elected to a Province Officer 
position in my almost 17 years in our 
illustrious Grand Fraternity!  I welcome 
all submissions that you all find 

noteworthy for the entire province as well as the 
fraternity as a whole.  Two of my duties are to edit 
articles and submit them to the Kappa Alpha Psi Journal 
Editor, Brother Cleveland Ferguson, III, Esq. and edit The 
Achiever, the North Central Province’s newsletter. 
The Journal submission schedule is below: 

• Fall 2022 - Friday, October 14, 2022 

• Winter 2022 - Friday, January 13, 2023 

• Spring 2023 - Monday, March 13, 2023  

o (Pre-Conclave Issue) 

• Summer 2023 - Saturday, July 29, 2023  

o (Post-Conclave Issue) 

The Achiever’s submission schedule will be similar as to 

not miss The Journal’s deadlines.  My contact 

information is on page 24 of this edition.  I pray that all 

of your chapters are successful in all that you plan to do 

in Fiscal Year 2023.  Yo good Nupes!!! 

 

Yours in the Bond,  

 

Bond A. Thomas, Jr.  

Reporter, North Central Province 
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North Central Province Officers 2022-2023 
 

  

Province 
Polemarch 

Byron C. Thornton - Calumet City-
Lansing (IL) Alumni 

Sr. Province 
Vice Polemarch 

Darren R. Adams - Maywood-
Wheaton (IL) Alumni 

Jr. Province Vice 
Polemarch 

Emmanuel Akpan - Beta Omicron 

Keeper of 
Records 

Eugene Whitaker - Maywood-
Wheaton (IL) Alumni 

Keeper of 
Exchequer 

Walter G. Miller - Chicago (IL) 
Alumni 

Historian Cortez Branch - Belleville-O'Fallon 
(IL) Alumni 

Strategus Kinzi Johnson - Zeta Pi 

Lt. Strategus Jordan Smith - Alpha 

Reporter Bond A. Thomas, Jr. - Waukegan (IL) 
Alumni 

  

BOD Alumni  
(3 Year Term) 

Fred Jones - Belleville-O'Fallon (IL) 
Alumni (2020-2023) 

BOD Alumni 
(3 Year Term) 

Sam Lofton - Richton Park (IL) 
Alumni (2021-2024) 

BOD Alumni 
(3 Year Term) 

Steven Carnes - Maywood-Wheaton 
(IL) Alumni (2022-2025) 

BOD Alumni 
(3 Year Term) 

Miles Dawson - Calumet City-Lansing 
(IL) Alumni (2022-2025) 

  

BOD U/G 
(1 Year Term) 

Samuel Raheem - Beta 

BOD U/G 
(1 Year Term) 

Edward Carter, III - Epsilon Omicron 

  

Nominating 
Committee 
Chair 

Terry Stacker - Edwardsville-
Collinsville (IL) Alumni 

 

Undergraduate News 
 

North Central Province Undergraduate leaders 
attend the Undergraduate Leadership Institute 
(ULI) - Kappa Klass, June 3-11, 2022, Charlotte, NC 
Submitted by Emmanuel Akpan - Jr. Province Vice 
Polemarch 

Eight (8) undergraduate brothers from the Mighty North 
Central Province traveled to Charlotte, North Carolina for 
the Undergraduate Leadership Institute (ULI). This week-
long institute is a well-rounded premier program 
exclusive to the top undergraduate brothers in the 
world. During the week, brothers were able to develop 
spiritually, professionally, and personally through a 
plethora of leadership workshops hosted by Fortune 500 
companies.  
 
Beyond workshops, the brothers were able to sit down 
and network on a personal level with top-tier executives 
at these prestigious companies. Furthermore, the 
brothers were able to hear from and meet with the 
entire Executive Committee of our illustrious fraternity, 
along with several members of the IHQ team and Grand 
Board of Directors. The undergraduate brothers were 
also joined on the trip by Indianapolis (IN) Alumni 
Chapter Polemarch, Brother Martin Hill, who served as 
an advisor and led an insightful workshop on Emotional 
Intelligence. 
 
Junior Province Vice Polemarch, Brother Emmanuel 
Akpan, prepared and led a fireside chat with the 
second highest executive in Supply Chain at Lowe’s. NCP 
Undergraduate Board Member, Brother Samuel 
Raheem, was awarded the Geico Changemaker 
Scholarship at the commencement ceremony.  
 
After completing this week of leadership training, 
brothers who attended now have the honor of being 
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recognized as Kappa Fellows of the ULI Kappa Klass. Each 
brother will take with them the lessons they learned at 
ULI to their home chapters and communities to continue 
developing future leaders. 
Brothers in attendance: 

1. NCP Junior Province Vice Polemarch - Emmanuel 
Akpan - Beta Omicron 

2. NCP Board Member - Samuel Raheem- Beta 
3. NCP Strategus - Kinzi Johnson - Zeta Pi 
4. NCP Lt. Strategus - Jordan Smith - Alpha 
5. Rome McGee - Theta 
6. Akin Babatunde - Alpha 
7. Timothy Horton, Jr. - Delta Kappa 
8. Phillip Denne - Alpha 

 
Editor’s note:  ULI attendance is during the non-conclave 
year and ULI is in its 10th class, starting in 2004 with the 
Alpha Klass.  During the Conclave year, the undergraduates 
participate in LEAD Kappa, during the four-day period that 
leads up to Conclave.  LEAD Kappa started at the 81st Grand 
Chapter Meeting, in 2013. 

 
Kappa Fellows of the ULI Kappa Klass 

 

 
Pictured from L to R:  Standing:  Rome McGee, Akin Babatunde, 
Jordan Smith, Emmanuel Akpan, Timothy Horton, Jr., Phillip Denne, 
and Martin Hill (Indianapolis (IN) Alumni).  Squatting are Kinzi 
Johnson and Samuel Raheem. 

Theta Chapter, Northwestern University 
Officers 2022-2023 

 
 
Theta Chapter Initiates Two (2) Brothers, Spring 
2022. 
 
The Brothers of the Theta Chapter at Northwestern 
University presented new members to the university on 
Saturday, April 23, 2022. 

 
Kappa Ship Kountryside KhroniKle - Spring 2022 

1. Ace - Calvin Johnson, II - 1diofyia 
a. Hails from French Camp, MS 
b. Major:  Economics 
c. Classification:  Sophomore 

2. Deuce - Genson Hooper-Price - 2K 
a. Hails from Houston, TX 
b. Major:  Sociology & Political Sci. 
c. Classification:  Junior 

Welcome to the Bond Nupes! 
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Brother Calvin Johnson, II is a legacy.  See Photo below. 

 
Brother Calvin Johnson, II and his father and mother. 

 
Zeta Pi, Southern Illinois University, Edwardsville 
Initiates Fall 2021 and Spring 2022 Intake Classes 
 
Fall 2021 - Kappa Ship Kapital Punishment 

 
 
Fall 2021 - Kappa Ship Kapital Punishment 
1. Daniel Weeden - OxyKontin 
3. Tracy Long - Kamoflage 
4. William Hughes - Bone Crusher 
5. Quinten Jones - John WiKK (Legacy Nupe) 
2. Axel Galeana - Kratos 

 

Spring 2022 - Kappa Ship 6 Diamonds of Deception 
On Saturday, April 16, 2022, Zeta Pi introduced the 
Spring 2022 Intake Class to the university at the 
American Legion Post 365, in Collinsville, IL. 
 

 
Spring 2022 - K.S. 6 D.O.D. with their MTA Chair, Brother Khiri 
Coleman (center)  

 

 
Spring 2022 - K.S. 6 D.O.D. with their Asst. MTA Chair, Brother 
Shawn Moton (center) 

 
Spring 2022 - Kappa Ship 6 Diamonds of Deception 
1. Isaac Lindsey - PerKocet a.k.a. The Komposer 
3. DaKari Thomas - Kartier 
4. Kinzi Johnson - Kreed (Legacy Nupe) 
5. Pryce Giwa-Osagie - ExKalibur 
6. Jelani Coleman - Kakarot 
2. Darrell Green - ArchaiK 
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Zeta Pi Legacy Photo 

 
The legacy kontinues! Here we have brother Gerald Jones (ΘΓ FA’ 
81) with his son Quinten Jones (ΖΠ FA’ 21). Like father, like son! 
 

 

Alumni Chapter News 
Gary (IN) Alumni 
Submitted by Percy E. Jones, Reporter and Historian 
 
On Saturday, May 14,2022, the Men of the Gary (IN) 
Alumni Chapter met in the parking lot of the Gary Railcats 
Baseball Stadium at 5th Ave & Virginia St to support the 
Gary, IN citywide clean up initiative. The Klean up kicked 
off at 07:00 am with 25 Kappa men in attendance. The 
city also provided heavy equipment such as dump trucks, 
pay loaders, and street sweepers.  An agreement has 
been made with the State of Indiana Department of 
Transportation and the Gary (IN) Alumni Chapter to have 
a two (2) mile stretch of this state road designated in the 
name of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc. under the 
Adopt-A-Highway program.  The Gary Alumni Chapter 
was very enthusiastic and proud to assist in this great 
community service project. 
 

 
Brothers from Gary (IN) Alumni pose with the trash collected from 
the street cleanup. 
 

 
Adopt-A-Highway Gary (IN) Alumni sign. 
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Evergreen Park (IL) Alumni 
Submitted by Winfrey Pierce 
 
Brother Winfrey Pierce, member of the Evergreen Park 
(IL) Alumni chapter, resides in the state of Georgia. On 
June 25, 2022, he delivered several boxes of non-
perishable food items to the St. Philip AME Church Food 
Pantry located in Decatur, Georgia.  This is one of the 
initiatives of the Senior Kappa Affairs Committee, which 
he co-chairs along with Brother Coleson Hasty. As a 
member of this church, he has partnered with Ms. Anna 
Sutton, who is the Director of Operations at the Food 
Pantry. The committee has donated over $130 in mostly 
canned and boxed food items.  The committee is helping 
the homeless in the Chicago area and working at the 
Feed-N-Deed food pantry located in Dolton, Illinois as 
well. 
 

 
Ms. Anna Sutton and Brother Winfrey Pierce pose for the camera 
after organizing the food donations at the food pantry at St. Philip 
AME Church in Decatur, GA. 
 

Food donations 
 

Iowa City-Cedar Rapids (IA) Alumni 
Submitted by David Brown, MTA Chairman 
 
The Iowa City-Cedar Rapids Alumni Chapter participated in 
the annual Iowa City Downtown Block Party for the 
Community on Saturday, June 25, 2022.  The event covered 
14 city blocks of activities and the Nupes helped with 
the Silent Disco that had over 800 people converge in 
Iowa City's downtown.  All of the programming activities 
and participation at the event was completely free and 
targeted toward all ages. 
 

 
Iowa City-Cedar Rapids (IA) Alumni brothers interacting with the 
public during the annual block party. 
 

 
Iowa City-Cedar Rapids (IA) Alumni:  Top Row L to R: Jerald Nettles, 
David Brown, Dion Sanders, Oral Wright, Darryl Moore.  Bottom Row 
L to R: Aaron Leonard, Joey Thurman, Sean Baylor, Michael Smith  
(Not photographed, but present: Carnell Hayes, Jordan, John Posey) 
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Indianapolis (IN) Alumni 
Submitted by Ormain Gathers, Reporter 
 

Indianapolis Alumni Chapter Health Inventory Results 
The Indianapolis Alumni Chapter’s (IAC) Healthy Kappas 
Committee conducted a health care study for brothers.  
This initiative was developed to better understand 
healthcare issues most relevant to IAC members.  A 
health care inventory questionnaire was developed and 
distributed to brothers inquiring about various aspects of 
individual and family health diagnoses and concerns.  
Insights from the study revealed opportunities to 
increase awareness on decreasing blood pressure, 
diabetes, mental health, and the importance of annual 
physicals.  The committee will conduct studies annually 
to assess chapter health status, compare year to year 
changes, and determine if chapter health initiatives were 
achieved. 
 

           
The committee is led by (left to right) Dr. B. Randal 
Horton, Clinical Psychologist (Behavioral medicine/ 
Substance use and abuse/Addiction/Trauma), Dr. Levi 
Funchess, Physician (Neonatal/Perinatal medicine), and 
Jordan Towers, R.N. (ICU/Pulmonary and Cardiac 
specialty).   
 
Giving the Facts and Dispelling the Myths: A community 
Conversation about Covid-19 and Vaccinations 
Indianapolis Alumni partnered with the Indianapolis 
Alumnae Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. to 
host a symposium on Covid-19 and Vaccinations. The 
program, Giving the Facts and Dispelling the Myths: A 
community Conversation about Covid-19 and 
Vaccinations, was a public event hosted June 25, 2022, at 
the Indianapolis Public Library. 
 
To provide an opportunity for increased community 
engagement, some of the most trusted and well-
respected public health leaders and health experts in the 
entire state of Indiana were in attendance.  The 
informational and interactive panel discussion included 
Dr. Virginia Caine (Director of the Marion County Public 
Health Department), Dr. Eric Yancy (Pediatric Specialist) 
and IAC Brother Dr. Levi Funches (Neonatologist). 
 
 
 

The event was well attended by members in the 
community and brothers, who came to support this 
important public health initiative. 

 
IAC Brothers pose for the Community  
Conversation about COVID-19 event. 

 

  
IAC Brothers and ladies of Delta Sigma Theta,  
Indianapolis Alumnae, pose for the Community  
Conversation about COVID-19 event. 

 
Indianapolis (IN) Alumni (cont.) 
Brothers of the Indianapolis Alumni Chapter value 
community service and continue to give back to the 
community.  Brothers donated their time to support various 
civic activities across Indianapolis.  Brother Polemarch Dr. 
Martin F. Hill said, “I am proud that our brothers continue 
to seek opportunities to serve, support, and make an 
impact on the Indianapolis community by being engaged 
and doing the good work of Kappa.” 
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Gleaner’s Care Mobile Distribution  
Brothers participated in community service at Gleaner’s 
Care Mobile Distribution at John Marshall H.S. in 
Indianapolis.  Gleaners Food Bank of Indiana, Inc. serves 21 
central and southeastern Indiana counties by distributing 
food to pantries, homeless shelters, soup kitchens and 
other agencies who directly serve the hungry in Indiana. 
Volunteers assisted with directing traffic, bagging, loading 
food, loading cars, and served over 1000 meals to families. 

 

The Lord's Pantry at Anna's House  
Brothers partnered with the National Pan Hellenic Council 
of Indianapolis to volunteer at The Lord's Pantry at Anna's 
House.  Anna's House strives to empower families through 
educational programs, nutritional assistance, and 
implements programs to help families become self-
sufficient.  During this event, brothers prepared food bags 
to give away to families in need.   

 

Project Cradle Care:  Indy Car Seat Clinic 
Brothers volunteered in Project Cradle Care by donating car 
seats to deserving families.  This community service event 
was conducted in partnership with Sigma Gamma Rho 
Sorority, Inc.’s Alpha Chapter.  Project Cradle Care aims to 
improve the care for infants and children in the community 

by donating car seats and booster seats to families. Over 41 
families received a free car seat during the event. 

 

Indianapolis (IN) Alumni (cont.) 
Chapter Elections 2022-2023 
 

Polemarch  Dr. Martin F. Hill 

Vice Polemarch Keith A. Young 

Keeper of Records Tommy Holmes 

Keeper of Exchequer Matt Bouwie 

Historian Vacant 

Strategus Damian London 

Lt. Strategus Rodney Harris 

Reporter Ormain Gathers 

Board of Directors  Burnell “BJ” Grimes 

Board of Directors Derrick Jackson 

Board of Directors Darrell Styles 

Asst. Keeper of Records Chris Compton 

Asst. Keeper of Exchequer Damon Lee 

Chaplain Gary Johnson 

 

Indianapolis (IN) Alumni - Fall 2021 Article 
Submitted by Marvin Bardo, Chapter Reporter 
 
On Tuesday, August 31, 2021, The Indianapolis Alumni 
Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc. teamed up 
with the Alpha Sigma Chapter of Sigma Gamma Rho 
Sorority for the Operation Big Book Bag school supply 
donation. Special thanks to the sorority for partnering 
with the Indianapolis Alumni Chapter this year. Items 
were donated to Ignite Achievement Academy, formerly 
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IPS 42 named after Founder Elder Watson Diggs and IPS 
George Washington Carver School 87 where Sigma 
Gamma Rho Founder Vivian Irene White Marbury was a 
principal for 39 years. The donations were personally 
delivered by members of the fraternity and sorority to 
each school. 
 
Special thanks to Operation Big Book Bag Chairman 
Brother Darrell Styles and Indianapolis Alumni Chapter 
Polemarch, Dr. Martin F. Hill for coordination and 
distribution of the items. 
 

 
IAC members and guest pose for a photo at Elder W. Diggs School 

 
Waukegan (IL) Alumni 
Submitted by Bond A. Thomas, Jr, Polemarch 
 
The Waukegan (IL) Alumni Chapter and the Lake County 
Kappa Fund sponsored the 28th Annual Golf Scholarship 
Scramble at Foss Park Golf Course, North Chicago, IL on 
Saturday, July 9, 2022.  27 golfers participated and the 
tournament’s proceeds were over $5000.00 in 
scholarship revenue.  The two scholarship recipients for 
this year’s award were Isaiah Huley and Ja’Vonte Taylor, 
both of Zion-Benton Township High School, Zion, IL.  The 
chapter awarded them $2000.00 each to defray college 
costs.  They will be pursuing degrees in Social Work at 
Alabama A&M University, Huntsville, AL.  The 
tournament was a best ball four-person scramble 
format.  The team that won was the Maywood-Wheaton 
(IL) Alumni team.  They scored a 63 raw score and the 
points they scored were 46.  One hole, they scored an 
eagle to be the tie-breaking score between first and 
second place.  Congrats to the brothers and the 
scholarship winners. 
 

 
Pictured from left to right is the winning team, G. Tyrone Bonds 
(Chicago (IL) Alumni), James Jackson, Jeffery Williams, Jimal Miller 
(all of Maywood-Wheaton (IL) Alumni), and Willie Carter, 
Tournament Chairman (Waukegan (IL) Alumni) 

 

Pictured from left to right are Chapter Polemarch and NCP Reporter, 
Bond A. Thomas, Jr., scholarship recipient Isaiah Huley, and his 
mother, Tenesha Davis. 
 

Waukegan Alumni initiates Spring 2022 intake 
class 
Kappa Ship 2 Kualified Diamonds 
 
On April 7, 2022, at the NCP Council, Waukegan Alumni 
added two brothers to the chapter scroll.  Danzie Dicker, 
Jr., and Phillip Davis.  These brothers have been working 
since being initiated.  In May, Danzie was elected Keeper 
of Records and Phillip was elected Strategus. 
 
Kappa Ship 2 Kualified Diamonds (K.S. 2 K.D.) 

1. Danzie Dicker, Jr. - Kase Klosed 
2. Phillip Davis - Kulombo 
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From left to right are MTA Chairman Spencer Ivy, Province 
Polemarch Byron Thornton, Phillip Davis, Danzie Dicker, and 
Assistant MTA Chairman Bond Thomas 

 
Chapter Elections 2022-2023 

Polemarch  Bond A. Thomas, Jr. 

Vice Polemarch Cameron Joe 

Keeper of Records Danzie Dicker, Jr. 

Keeper of Exchequer Vacant 

Historian Herb King 

Strategus Phillip Davis 

Lt. Strategus Pierre Edmonds 

Reporter Willie Carter 

Board of Directors  Harral Allen 

Board of Directors Brian K. Ford, Jr. 

Board of Directors Arthur Jones, Jr. 

 
Waukegan (IL) Alumni Article - Fall 2021 
Submitted by Willie Carter, Reporter 
 

Waukegan Alumni Chapter hosted its 27th Annual 
Scholarship Scramble 
On Saturday July 10, 2021, the Waukegan Alumni 
Chapter hosted its 27th annual scholarship benefit golf 
tournament. The tournament was held at Foss Park Golf 
Course, North Chicago, IL and included golf, lunch, 
awards banquet, and a wide selection of prizes. 
The tournament, a foursome scramble, saw 58 golfers 
vying for low gross and low net awards and prizes. 
The tournament proceeds benefit the Lake County (IL) 
Kappa Fund, a 501(c) 3 foundation formed to provide 
scholarships and sponsor the community service 
activities performed by the chapter.  The scholarship 
winner, Jabari Brown, is attending Miami University, 
Oxford, OH.  He was awarded $2000.00 to defray college 
costs. 
 

 
From Left to Right are Willie Carter, and Willie’s golfing partners Lee 
Nidetz, Lou Seigel, and James Burt, who have been longtime 
supporters of the tournament. 
 
 

Belleville-O’Fallon (IL) Alumni Articles - Spring 
2022 
Submitted by Walter Kimbrough, Keeper of Exchequer 

 
Brother Kevin Riggs named Executive Director of the 
Metro East (Illinois) Business Incubator 

Political strategist and business 
advocate, Brother Kevin Riggs (E. St. 
Louis Alumni 99 - pictured left), has 
been named Executive Director of the 
Metro East (Illinois) Business 
Incubator. In Kappa, Grand Polemarch 
Reuben Shelton appointed Brother 

Riggs to serve on the National Public Policy Committee 
for the Fraternity. A government lobbyist by profession, 
Brother Riggs helps shape the Fraternity’s 
government/civil rights strategy. Brother Riggs will use 
his business expertise to help turn small businesses into 
large businesses on the Illinois side of Metro St. Louis. 
The Business Incubator, a consortium of organizations 
and agencies across St. Clair County, has been formed to 
provide an environment that fosters business 
development and sustainability through education, 
mentorship, networking, and support services. 
https://www.ibjonline.com/2022/05/26/metro-east-
incubator-chooses-veteran-business-advocate-as-
executive-director/ 

 
Belleville-O’Fallon Alumni conducts first Juneteenth in 
the City of Belleville, Illinois 
BOA introduced the City of Belleville, IL to Juneteenth.  
Chaired by Brothers Reggie Golliday (Zeta Pi 88) & 
Terrence Hamilton (Alpha Mu 87), the celebration was 
held in the city park next to the BOA Kappa Kompound.  
Residents enjoyed a variety of food trucks, a jazz concert, 

https://www.ibjonline.com/2022/05/26/metro-east-incubator-chooses-veteran-business-advocate-as-executive-director/
https://www.ibjonline.com/2022/05/26/metro-east-incubator-chooses-veteran-business-advocate-as-executive-director/
https://www.ibjonline.com/2022/05/26/metro-east-incubator-chooses-veteran-business-advocate-as-executive-director/
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horseback rides, face painting, cornhole, horseshoes, 
spades, dominoes, and much more.  The celebration 
culminated with BOA’s Kappa Leaguers reading the 
Juneteenth declaration that freed all enslaved Black 
Americans.  A great time was had by all. 
 

 
Juneteenth Nupes and other participants 

 

 
Guests of Juneteenth Nupes 

 
Second Annual Metro East Golf Classic a Rousing 
Success 
Saturday, May 14, 2022, the second annual Metro East 
Golf Classic was held at Tamarack Golf Course, Shiloh 
Illinois. A partnership between the Belleville-O’Fallon 
and East St. Louis Alumni Chapters, over 100 golfers 
supported the Guide Right program of each of the 
chapters. “With tremendous support from Metro St. 
Louis, and the entire North Central Province, this 
tournament continues to provide resources for our 
Kappa Leaguers” stated co-chairman Brother Courtney 
Logan, (BOA 2009). 
 

 
2022 BOA Golf Outing  

 

 
2022 BOA Golf Outing  

 
Brother Devon Blackmon earns Master of Arts in 
Communication 
 
 

Brother Devon Blackmon 
(left), (BOA 2020), earned a 
Master of Arts in 
Communication degree this 
past May, at Western Illinois 
University.  He also earned 
his undergraduate degree at 
Western in 2019. Brother 
Blackmon remained active 

with BOA throughout his graduate program 
matriculation and was also very supportive of the young 
initiates that brought the Zeta Mu chapter back to 
Western’s campus, this past fall. He was the recipient of 
the Black Alumni Association’s “Gwendolyn Brooks 
Award” for his scholarly achievements. Here’s to Brother 
Blackmon! 
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Belleville-O’Fallon (IL) Alumni (cont.) 
Chapter Elections 2022-2023 

Polemarch  Dennis Jackson 

Vice Polemarch Letiff Adams 

Keeper of Records James Isaac 

Keeper of Exchequer Wendell Kimbrough 

Historian Reggie Golliday 

Strategus Terrence Hamilton 

Lt. Strategus Vacant 

Reporter Vacant 

Board of Directors  Marco Henderson 

Board of Directors Devin Howard 

Board of Directors Lenell Pryor 

 
Belleville-O’Fallon (IL) Alumni Articles - Fall 2021 
Submitted by Walter Kimbrough, Keeper of Exchequer 

 
Members of BOA are leaders locally and nationally 
BOA’s commitment to excellence continues to be 
recognized throughout all levels of the bond. Brother 
Fred Jones, most recently served as the Province Keeper 
of Records and now serves as a member of the North 
Central Province Board of Directors. 
Nationally, Grand Polemarch Reuben Shelton appointed 
Brother Kevin Riggs to serve on the National Public Policy 
Committee for the fraternity. A government lobbyist by 
profession, Brother Riggs helps shape the Fraternity’s 
government/civil rights strategy.  
Last but certainly not least, Brother Curtis Burton, also 
appointed by Grand Polemarch Reuben Shelton, serves 
on the Fraternities’ International Strategic Plan 
Committee, focusing on undergraduate brothers 
transitioning to adulthood/graduate chapters.  
Kappa Kudos to these brothers leading outside of the 
local chapter.  
 

 
 

Fred Jones                             Kevin Riggs                        Curtis Burton 

BOA brings four new members into the Fraternity 
Friday November 5, 2021, four men, Brian Jones, Harry 
Crawford, Will Robinson, and Derrick Givens were 
initiated into the bond of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity Inc., 
during the annual CRWLC at Northern Illinois University. 
Polemarch Dennis Jackson welcomed our newest 

chapter members into the bond and simply advised them 
that “now the work begins.” 

 
(L-R) Brothers Brian Jones, Harry Crawford,  
Polemarch Dennis Jackson, Will Robinson, and Derrick Givens 
 

St. Paul-Minneapolis (MN) Alumni 
Submitted by Buddy Wood Talton, Keeper of Records 
 
On Saturday, July 30, 2022, members of the St. Paul-
Minneapolis (MN) Alumni Chapter participated in the 
annual street clean up, at Minnesota Highway 252, in the 
Minneapolis area. 
 

 
Brothers of St. Paul-Minneapolis Alumni at Adopt-A-Highway 
cleanup 
 

Chicago Heights (IL) Alumni - Spring 2022 Articles 
Submitted by Jakarie Gates, Reporter 
 
Chapter Elections 2022-2023 

Polemarch  Jermaine L. Dickson 

Vice Polemarch Jermaine Morales 

Keeper of Records Justin Copeland 

Keeper of Exchequer Emanuel Cole 

Historian Roosevelt Martin 

Strategus Leo Cromwell, Jr. 

Lt. Strategus Kenneth Gordon, II 

Reporter Jakarie Gates 
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Board of Directors  Ivory Carr, Jr. 

Board of Directors William James 

Board of Directors Reggie Smith 

Parliamentarian Troy Griffin 

 

New Member Initiation 
In Fall 2021, The Chicago Heights Alumni Chapter of 
Kappa Alpha Psi initiated seven new members into the 
chapter, the first line since the pandemic started. This 
achievement would not have been possible without the 
tireless efforts of our previous administration and Bro. 
Past Polemarch Reggie Smith. Extreme gratitude to the 
last administration for maintaining tremendous grit and 
optimism during these unprecedented times. 
 

Golf Tournament 
On June 25th, the Golf Committee persevered through 
the rain and held the CHAC 10th Annual George C. Cherry 
Memorial Scholarship Golf Outing. The 50-year Brothers 
showed up and showed out. It was a superb visual of true 
brotherhood, fellowship, and public service. 
 

Chapter Invisible 
It is with great sadness that we inform you that Bro. 
Jimmy Couch has made his transition to chapter invisible. 
Brother Couch was initiated in 1962 into the Alpha Rho 
Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi. He was a charter member of 
Epsilon Omicron. Brother Couch was an avid fisherman. 
One of his favorite places was Lake Geneva, WI. He would 
visit every Father’s Day and several times throughout the 
year. Bro. Charles Beard stated that every time brothers 
saw Bro. Couch, if you say good to see him, he would 
respond, “It’s good to be seen.” Bro. Couch leaves behind 
a son also named Jimmy Couch and his wife. Please keep 
his family in prayer during this time of bereavement. 
 

 
Front row Left to right: Bro. Donta Taylor, Bro. Raymond Garner, 
Bro. Michael Rivers, Bro. Jakarie Gates, Bro. Leo Cromwell Jr.  Back 
Row left to right: Bro Kenneth Gordon II, Bro. Anthony Phillips 

Chicago Heights (IL) Alumni - Fall 2021 Article 
Submitted by Jermaine Morales 
 
The Chicago Heights (IL) Alumni Chapter continues its 
relationship with Chicago Heights School District 170’s 
Jefferson Elementary School 
 

The administration, staff, and students at Chicago Heights 
School District 170’s Jefferson School recently welcomed 
members of the Chicago Heights (IL) Alumni Chapter to help 
kick off the 2021-22 academic year. 
  
The Men of Kappa Alpha Psi, accompanied by Jefferson 
School's Principal Chris Baikauskas and Instructional Coach 
Mrs. Tricia Wells, visited each classroom, and supplied hand 
sanitizers, disinfectant wipes, books, and book bags to the 
students. During the visit, the brothers spread cheer, 
positive comments, and encouragement to the students 
and staff. 
  
Representing the brotherhood at the activity were Interim 
Vice Polemarch Dr. Jermaine G. Morales, Social Committee 
Chairman Justin Copeland, Chapter Historian Ricky Dixon, 
Keeper of Records Jermaine L. Dickson, Scholarship 
Chairman Roosevelt Martin, Immediate Past Polemarch Jeff 
Thomas, and Welfare Committee Chairman Roosevelt 
Walker. 
  
The men of the Chicago Heights (IL) Alumni Chapter believe 
that “Giving is not just about donating; it's about making a 
difference”! 
  
We, the men of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc., Chicago 
Heights (IL) Alumni Chapter, would like to thank Principal 
Baikauskas and the entire faculty and staff at Jefferson 
Elementary School for making us feel welcomed! We 
sincerely appreciate how they continue to support our 
chapter's community service efforts.  
  
The fraternity extended its affiliation with Jefferson School, 
which has included programs and initiatives such as the 
Guide Right program and Kappa League that promotes the 
importance of education, positive behaviors, and 
counseling for students on issues including careers, 
character development, truancy, positive behavior, 
academics, financial literacy, and social injustice. 
  
"Jefferson School is delighted and excited to continue our 
partnership with the Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity and are 
most appreciative of their adoption of Jefferson School," 
Baikauskas stated. 
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"The support the fraternity provides through its various 
programs and initiatives have created a nurturing and 
edifying relationship with our students." 
  
"Beyond its sponsorship of various events, academic 
programs, and philanthropic endeavors, our students and 
staff truly regard the members of Kappa Alpha Psi as big 
brothers and valued members of the Jefferson School 
family." 
  
Wells echoed Baikauskas' sentiment, saying, "I would like to 
say thank you to the members of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity 
Incorporated for encouraging our students and distributing 
hand sanitizer, wipes, and books to our school." 
 

 
Members of CHAC and staff at Jefferson School, Chicago Heights, IL 

 

Bloomington-Normal (IL) Alumni 
Submitted by Rick Lewis 
 

A Kappa man with sons, dream to witness his sons follow 
in his footsteps and join the greatest fraternity in the 
land. On April 7, 2022, at the North Central Province 
Membership Training Academy, Ricardo “Ricky” A. Lewis, 
Jr. was initiated into Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity. Ricky 
joins his father as a member of the Bloomington-Normal 
Alumni Chapter where Ricardo “Rick” Sr. was initiated on 
August 13, 1988. 
 
Ricky is currently the audio and technical director for The 
Chapel, a multi-campus nondenominational church 
headquartered in Libertyville, IL. He graduated from 
Greenville University in spring 2018 with a degree in 
Music Industry Studies where he studied the technical 
aspects of music production. While at Greenville 
University, he played bass guitar in a band, drums for his 
church, and is an avid skateboarder. 
 

He was immersed in Kappa having exposure to the 
fraternity through Rick’s activities in the Bloomington-
Normal Alumni Chapter, his uncle Michael Lewis, Mu Iota 
‘83, uncle and Past Province Polemarch Stevenson 
Nicholson, and the many fraternity brothers in the 
community. This exposure inspired Ricky to participate in 
a number of activities serving the local community 
culminating in participation in a service trip to the 
Dominican Republic.  Upon his graduation from college, 
Ricky joined his dad on a visit to Nairobi, Kenya in 2018 
delivering school supplies, shoes, and clothes to women 
at a farming village. 
 
Rick Sr. is the retired associate dean of students at Illinois 
State University where he spent 30 years in 
administration and many years as chapter advisor to the 
Kappa Alpha Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi. Rick has been 
active in the Bloomington-Normal Alumni Chapter for a 
number of years and plans to continue serving the 
chapter in his retirement through his connections and 
interests in art, golf, and the Senior Kappa Affairs 
Committee for the Province. 
 
Ricky plans to use his passion for music production, 
skateboarding, and gaming as a bridge to engaging young 
boys and mentoring.  
 

Like Father, Like Son!  Ricky and Rick pose for the camera after 
initiation. 
 



Page | 15 of 25 
 

Gamma Chapter Alumni and Omega Chapter 
Alumni 
Submitted by Joey Thurman, Iowa City-Cedar Rapids 
Alumni 
 
The Gamma Chapter, University of Iowa, chartered on 
March 7, 1914, hosted brothers from neighboring 
chapters of Omega, Nu Kappa, and Eta gathered on 
Saturday, March 5, 2022, for a group photo at Kinnick 
Stadium on the football field recently named after 
Gamma Chapter 1918 initiate and Pro Football Hall of 

Famer Frederick Wayman “Duke” Slater.  Bro. Slater was 
an All-American football player and judge. He was 
enshrined in the College Football Hall of Fame in 1951 
and was named to the Pro Football Hall of Fame's 
Centennial Class in 2020.  When Bro. Duke Slater was a 
student athlete at Iowa, he was not allowed to live in the 
dormitories.  He had to live off campus in a boarding 
room.  Now, he has a dormitory named after him.  He 
also has the distinction of being the only former Iowa 
athlete to have a dorm named after him in the history of 
the University.

 
 

 
Gamma, Omega, Nu Kappa, and Eta Alumni members and current undergraduate members pose for the Duke Slater Field dedication on 3/5/22. 
 

Maywood-Wheaton (IL) Alumni 
Submitted by Zachary Stewart, Asst. Keeper of Records 
 
Senior Kappa Day of Service at Marie Wilkinson Food 
Pantry 
Senior Kappa Week Kickoff: On May 18, 2022, the 
brothers of Maywood-Wheaton (IL) Alumni Chapter 
(MWAC) kicked off Senior Kappa Week by serving the 
Marie Wilkinson Food Pantry. Brothers prepared and 
delivered hot meals to senior living retirement 
communities. Moreover, brothers presented the Marie 
Wilkinson Food Pantry Director, Diane Renner, a 
donation of $664.09.  
 

 
 
St. Jude Fundraising Campaign 
On May 29, 2022, the brothers of Maywood-Wheaton 
(IL) Alumni Chapter (MWAC) collaborated with St. Jude 
Children’s Research Hospital to support their fundraising 
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endeavors. Brothers presented at Rock of Ages Baptist 
Church to increase public awareness about childhood 
cancer, sickle cell anemia, and St. Jude’s mission to 
advance cures for pediatric diseases through research 
and treatment. Brothers also raised over $800.00 in 
donations.  
 

 
St. Jude MWAC Sunday of Hope Photo 

 
MWAC Celebrates Juneteenth - 6/17/2022 
The Brothers of Maywood-Wheaton (IL) Alumni Chapter 
in partnership with the Aurora Divine 9 Alliance and 
Northern Illinois Food Bank celebrated the 2nd annual 
Juneteenth Day of Service by distributing fresh food to 
over 1,000 families in Aurora, IL.  

 
MWAC Juneteenth Photo Collage 

Maywood-Wheaton (IL) Alumni initiates six (6) 
new brothers in Fall 2021 
Submitted by Clarence Simmons 
Kappa Ship Titanik Rescue 
MTA Chairman - Fred Chavis 
Asst. MTA Chairman - Dwayne Browder 

1. Lawrence Hudson - Kode Red 
2. Glenn Jones - Whispers 
3. Zachary Stewart - El Presidente 
4. Tony Miskel - Katfish Tony 
5. Eric Thomas - RoboKop 
6. Clarence Simmons, II - Tek Giant 

K.S.T.R. fresh off the sands - 11/2021 
 

 
5 of the 6 of K.S.T.R. at the MWAC Derby Day Party - 5/7/2022 

 
MWAC hosts successful Derby Day Party on May 7, 
2022 - by Bond Thomas, Jr., Province Reporter 
 
The brothers of the Maywood-Wheaton Alumni hosted a 
Kentucky Derby themed day party during the annual 
“running of the roses,” the 148th running of the race.  The 
winner of the Kentucky Derby was the horse Rich Strike.  
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His trainer is Eric Reed, and the Jockey was S. Leon.  At 
the Derby Party, ladies and gentlemen were dressed in 
their best Derby Day outfits, with the beautiful summery 
dresses for the ladies and the fine suits for the men.  Of 
course, every partygoer donned a famous KY derby hat!  
MWAC raised over $10,000 for scholarships and there 
were about 300 tickets sold.  The venue was sold out!  
Congrats MWAC! 
 

 
From L to R:  Mr. Clarence Richard and wife, Harry Duncan (MWAC), 
Bond Thomas (WAC), Hilde Carter, and Willie Carter (WAC) 

 
 

 
Derby Day participants listen intently to one of Chicago’s own 
comedic artists. 

 

 
Brothers strollin’ at the MWAC Derby Day Party 

 
Christmas in July Donation Drive-Thru - Aurora, IL 
Submitted by A.C. Kinard, Polemarch 
 
Congratulations to Aurora Police Officer and Kappa 
Brother William Whitfield on another successful 
Christmas in July Donation Drive-Thru held July 16, 2022, 
at the Aurora Police Department parking lot.  
More than a ton of toiletries were donated, and $5,130 
cash was raised to support Mutual Ground, a domestic 
violence and sexual assault victim’s shelter. Maywood-
Wheaton Alumni Chapter supported this initiative 
through financial sponsorship and the donation of much 
needed toiletry items. Other members of the Divine 9 
contributed two (2) large bins of supplies as well. Thanks 
to all that donated for this great cause.  Again, 
congratulations to Brother William Whitfield and thanks 
to all that helped to make Christmas in July a success. 

 
Christmas in July Photos 
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Chicago (IL) Alumni 
Submitted by Walter Mitchell, Reporter 
 
For the past six years, the members of the Chicago (IL) 
Alumni Chapter have changed out of their business suits, 
put on work clothes, rolled up their sleeves, picked up, 
and bagged litter that had accumulated on the lawns and 
curbs in the surrounding area of the Edward G. Irvin 
Foundation Achievement Center.  The Nupes 
demonstrated their commitment to the Woodlawn 
Community and in particular, our neighbors - many who 
are senior citizens - by volunteering in conjunction with 
the City of Chicago’s citywide Clean and Green 
community service project.  Hats off to every CAC 
Member and volunteer that chose to work instead of 
cooling out and relaxing on a “perfect weather” day.  

Special thanks to Brother Alex Blumenberg for serving as 
the Grill Master as he prepared perfectly seasoned and 
cooked chicken and brats. After the work was done, 
Nupes enjoyed food, cool beverages, and great 
fellowship.  Special thanks to the many Kappa Phi 
brothers including the Kappa Phi neophyte Danny who 
answered the call, put in major work, and helped make 
the day a success.  An older woman who saw the group 
comprised of Kappas and volunteers was so delighted 
that she brought out cold water and soda!  She tearfully 
exclaimed, “I know about the Kappas; I am so grateful.  I 
wanted to get out there, but I just got out of the hospital, 
so I am physically not able to do it.”  For me, as Chairman 
of the Chapter’s annual Clean and Green community 
service project, that senior citizen’s sincere gratitude for 
our hard work that day made it all worthwhile! 

 
 
 

 
Chicago (IL) Alumni brothers pose for a photo after finishing their Clean and Green event in front of the Edward G. Irvin Achievement Center. 
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Chicago (IL) Alumni (con’t.) 
Chicago Alumni hosts Derby Day Party 

 
On May 7, 2022, the men of the Chicago (IL) Alumni Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi embarked on the 1st annual Windy City 
Derby event. This event was a partnership endeavor with the ladies of the Chicago Metropolitan Alumnae Chapter of Delta 
Sigma Theta Sorority. The venue was the upscale rooftop bar VU, directly across from Wintrust Arena - home of the world 
champion Chicago Sky Basketball Team. 
 
The Windy City Derby, a joint event by the men of the Chicago (IL) Alumni Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi and the women of 
Chicago Metropolitan Alumnae Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta, was a huge success, and the weather was absolutely perfect. 
Over 450 tickets were sold in less than 20 minutes, including VIP packages. Attendees were able to wear their best 
Kentucky Derby attire while sipping on Mint Juleps and listening to the live band and DJ. Race cards were sold, and other 
games were available for the guests. Great food was served, and there was even a best-dressed contest for the men and 
women. A 360-degree photo booth was also available to take live action videos.  Four months of challenging planning, 
budgeting, and marketing activities culminated in a great event. The committees on both sides worked extremely hard. 
We are all looking forward to putting on an even bigger and better event next year! 
 
 
 

 
Chicago Alumni Derby Day Party 
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Chicago Alumni Derby Day Party  
 

Chicago Metro Chapters - Nupes vs. Sigmas 
Softball Game 
Submitted by Haakim Muhammad, NCP Chief of Staff 
 
Host Chapters: 
Nupes:  Harvey-Markham (IL) Alumni 
Sigmas:  Iota Phi Sigma Alumni of Phi Beta Sigma 
Fraternity, Inc. 
 
On Sunday, August 28, 2022, at Jackie Robinson Park, 
Chicago, IL, Nupes and Sigmas from all different Alumni 
Chapters and Undergraduate Chapters came to play, 
fellowship, and support this event.  The teams played 
two games which were both won by the Nupes.  Both 
organizations grilled and fed everyone who came out to 
watch the game and to fellowship.  Great sportsmanship 
and brotherhood were on display, and everyone enjoyed 
seeing these two Black Greek Lettered Organizations 
team up to host the event.  Many ideas or partnerships 
came out of this event, and it is already scheduled for 
next year. 

 

 
Brothers pose for a photo at the Softball game. 
 

 
Brothers and Sigmas pose for a photo at the Softball game. 
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East St. Louis (IL) Alumni 
Submitted by Darren Adams, Sr. Province Vice 
Polemarch 
 
On August 15, 2022, East St. Louis (IL) Alumni Polemarch 
Earl McDowell, Jr. reported that the East St. Louis Alumni 
Chapter and the KAPAL Foundation, Inc., non-profit 
foundational entity of the chapter, are the proud 
recipients of a $15,000.00 grant from the Obama 
Foundation through its My Brother’s Keeper Alliance 
initiative.  The fund will be used to help establish a 
computer lab within the chapter’s facility for the youth.  
The grant was awarded because of the impact of the 
chapter’s Guide Right teen mentoring program, led by 
Guide Right Chairman Darron Suggs, Co-Chairman 
Michael Sims, and the rest of the hard-working Guide 
Right Committee.  The East St. Louis Nupes are here to 
serve. 
 

 
East St. Louis Alumni Chapter Officers receiving grant check. 

 
Province Parliamentarian Article 
Submitted by Henry E. Bennett, Jr., Parliamentarian 
 
Parliamentary Boot Camp 
Issue #2 - Rules of Engagement 
 
In 1911, the Founders of Kappa Alpha Psi chose Robert’s 
Rules of Order which introduced standards of operations 
that discouraged individual decisions on how to conduct 
business and encouraged collective cooperation to 
resolve issues during local, provincial, or Grand Chapter 
Sessions.  In order for the now 12th Edition of Robert’s 
Rules of Order, Newly Revised (RONR) to be properly 
used, every participating brother should understand its 

basic fundamentals which are founded in fairness and 
justice. 
 
In Kappa, there are eleven recognized fundamentals of 
basic and fair Parliamentary Law: 
1. The organization is paramount.  It holds the power.  

Its intent and conveniences supersede any individual 
member. 

2. One proposal or issue before the assembly at a time. 
3. Full discussion before action is decided and 

executed. 
4. Keep all debates impersonal as well as logical.  A 

brother is never to be called “out of order.”  His 
formal proposal or his actions may be ruled by the 
Chairman as inappropriate, illegal, or out of order 
but in Kappa Alpha Psi, brothers show respect for 
each other on and off the Floor of the Assembly 
regardless of if different points of view are held. 

5. Matters affecting the privileges or emergency needs 
of the assembly or that of an individual member can 
interrupt business. 

6. Once a “Motion to Suspend” is introduced on the 
Floor, there can be no discussion from the Floor for 
suspensions or necessary interruptions of business. 

7. Motions proposing the suspension of the rules may 
not be debated. 

8. An issue or proposal may not be introduced a second 
time in the same form at the same meeting unless 
there is a motion introduced to “reconsider actions 
already taken.” 

9. The majority decides, usually.  The Body decides all 
issues.  However, it requires more than a majority to 
limit a member’s parliamentary rights to introduce, 
discuss, vote, suspend or modify without prior 
notice. 

10. A two-thirds (2/3rds) majority vote is required for 
extraordinary issues before the assembly such as 
amending the bylaws or to change or appeal without 
notice a motion previously adopted, suspending the 
rules, or restricting the rights of members. 

11. Silence indicates consent and agreement.  A decision 
not to vote is a vote for the prevailing side. 

 
Answer to previous question published in The Achiever:  
What are the Laws that Kappa Alpha Psi has adopted to 
establish the organization’s basic structure and manner 
of operation? 
 
Answer: 

1. Corporate Charter 
2. Constitution and Statues 
3. Separate Bylaws for each Province 
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4. Parliamentary Rules of Order (RONR 12th Ed.) 
5. Standing Rules of Order 
6. Customs 

Look for a more detailed examination of these laws in 
future columns. 
 

Senior Kappa Affairs Committee 
Submitted by Raymond E. Marbury, National 
Chairman, Senior Kappa Affairs Committee 
 

Greetings Brothers!  I am happy to 
report that there are 14 
distinguished members of the North 
Central Province who will have 
achieved the status of 50-Year 
Member at the end of the year of 
2022! These Brothers were initiated 
in 1972! 

 
Brothers are identified as follows: 

1. Rudolph V. Anderson, Jr. - Calumet City-Lansing 
(IL) Alumni 

2. Dr. Larry D. Bolles - Evergreen Park (IL) Alumni 
3. Robert Briggs - Gary (IN) Alumni 
4. Otis H. Evans - Bloomington-Normal (IL) Alumni 
5. Jose' H. Grinage, III - Bloomington-Normal (IL) 

Alumni 
6. Claude D. Grimes - Indianapolis (IN) Alumni 
7. Randall C. Harlan - Milwaukee (WI) Alumni 
8. Ray Hinton, Jr. - Richton Park (IL) Alumni 
9. Grady Manning - East St Louis (IL) Alumni 
10. Jerry C. Martin - Evergreen Park (IL) Alumni 
11. Maurice McFarlin - Evergreen Park (IL) Alumni 
12. Richard D. Pinner - Indianapolis (IN) Alumni 
13. Clyde Redfield - Chicago (IL) Alumni 
14. Joseph Wheeler - Evergreen Park (IL) Alumni 

 
We congratulate all these new 50 Year Members!  I 
personally welcome all of you to this exclusive club! If 
possible, I would like to see each brother receive his 
white 50 Year Jacket in a formal chapter meeting after 
achieving the milestone during the year! 
 
Yours in the Bond, 
 
Raymond E. Marbury 
National Chairman, Senior Kappa Affairs Committee and 
Chairman, North Central Province Senior Kappa Affairs 
Committee 
 

A Note about Chapter Invisible Journal 
Article Submissions 
Submitted by Aaron Williams, Copy Manager for 
The Journal, and Chairman of the Chapter Invisible 
Committee 
 
When a brother passes: 

1. Verify the deceased brother was a member of 
the Fraternity per IHQ membership database. 

2. Ensure International Headquarters (IHQ) is 
notified FIRST when a brother transitions to the 
Chapter Invisible. 

3. IHQ subsequently updates the brother’s 
membership record to Chapter Invisible.  

4. The brother’s current chapter or a brother can 
notify IHQ using either step below: 

a. Access the Chapter Invisible page under 
Member Support on 
www.kappaalphapsi1911.com, or, 

b. Email the brother’s obituary or death 
announcement to: 
Chapterinvisible@kappaalphapsi1911.com 

5. Once above task is completed, a Chapter 
Invisible article can be drafted and submitted to 
the Kappa Alpha Psi Journal staff.  

6. DO NOT submit Chapter Invisible articles to 
IHQ. 
 

To notify IHQ of a deceased brother: 
1. Go to www.kappaalphapsi1911.com. 
2. Look for Member Support on page. 
3. Under Member Support, click on The Chapter 

Invisible link. 
4. Chapter Invisible Form appears on screen. 
5. Enter information on deceased brother into 

form. 
6. Ensure accuracy of entered information. 
7. Select Submit Form button after review of 

information. 
8. Automated notification is sent to requester’s 

email address confirming IHQ’s receipt of 
Chapter Invisible. 

9. No phone calls or emails to IHQ are required 
when using this process 

10. When submitting a Chapter Invisible article to 
the Kappa Alpha Psi® Journal, please: 

11. Keep the article length to maximum of 700 
words. 

12. Attach headshot photo(s) of brother with a 
minimum of 300dpi resolution when submitting 
article. 

http://www.kappaalphapsi1911.com/
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13. Do not submit a copy of the obituary as the 
article to the Journal. 

14. The obituary should be the basis of the article. 
15. Outside sources such as newspaper or magazine 

articles can be used. 
16. NOTE:  Be careful not to plagiarize when using 

an outside source. 
17. Submit article in a Microsoft® Word document 

file. 
18. Write in paragraph format and check for 

grammar and spelling errors.  
 
More information can be found at the link: 
https://cdn.ymaws.com/kappaalphapsi1911.com/resou
rce/resmgr/docs/Chapter_Invisible_article_pr.pdf 
 
 
The Journal staff reserves the right to make edits to 
submitted articles. 
 
Submit Word document file and attached photo(s) to 
Aaron Williams via e-mail:  aaronwilli02@yahoo.com. 
 

 

Announcements 
 

 
 
The Calumet City-Lansing (IL) Alumni Chapter’s 
Foundation, the Dreamer’s Project Foundation, 
Dreamer’s Soiree Tickets: 
 
Tickets for the event are $150.00 per person and can be 
purchased via the following link: 
 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/a-dreamers-soiree-
tickets-331040861127 
 

 

https://cdn.ymaws.com/kappaalphapsi1911.com/resource/resmgr/docs/Chapter_Invisible_article_pr.pdf
https://cdn.ymaws.com/kappaalphapsi1911.com/resource/resmgr/docs/Chapter_Invisible_article_pr.pdf
mailto:aaronwilli02@yahoo.com
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/a-dreamers-soiree-tickets-331040861127
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/a-dreamers-soiree-tickets-331040861127
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Evansville, IN Rotary Club: 
Evansville (IN) Alumni 
Chapter Polemarch, Brother 
JC Campbell (left) has been 
recognized as a member of 
the “20 under 40” Class of 
2022 by the Rotary Club of 
Evansville.  See message 
below. 
 

 
Join us in congratulating the 20 Under 40 Class of 2022! 
We look forward to celebrating these individuals and 
their collective achievements at a dinner reception on 
Tuesday, September 27, 2022. More information on the 
reception will be available soon. 

 
 

Newly Revamped North Central Province 
Website 
 
The newly refurbished website is up a running, as of 
August 1, 2022.  The website address is 
www.ncpkapsi.org.  Thanks to JC Campbell and the 
website committee on a job well done.  The website 
committee members include Chairman, JC Campbell, 
Polemarch, Evansville (IN) Alumni, Haakim Muhammad, 
and Joe McCants, both of Calumet City-Lansing (IL) 
Alumni.  Go to www.ncpkapsi.org/upcoming-events to 
submit your chapter’s events for publishing on the NCP 
website.  Do not submit until the Event Insurance 
Checklist is completed in Kappaorg.com. 
 

The Achiever Reporter’s contact info: 
 
Bond A. Thomas, Jr. 

Polemarch, Waukegan (IL) Alumni Chapter 

Reporter, North Central Province 

Personal E-mail:  bathomasjr@gmail.com 

Achiever E-mail:  achiever@kapsi-ncp.org 

Phone:  847-707-9056 

http://www.ncpkapsi.org/
http://www.ncpkapsi.org/upcoming-events
mailto:bathomasjr@gmail.com
mailto:achiever@kapsi-ncp.org
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SAVE THE DATE 
 

Brookfield (WI) Alumni Chapter 
Chartering Ceremony 

Saturday, October 22, 2022 
Time: 6:00 p.m. 

Hilton Garden Inn Milwaukee/Brookfield Conference Center 
265 S. Moorland Road 
Brookfield, WI 53005 

 
 

C. Rodger Wilson Leadership Conference  

Hosted by Zeta Mu Chapter 
October 27-30, 2022 

Western Illinois University 
1 University Circle 
Macomb, IL 61455 

 

Undergraduate Leadership Summit 
Friday- Saturday, January 20-21, 2023 

Chicago, IL 

 
Metro Chicago Chapters 39th Annual Founders’ Day 

Hosted by Chicago Heights (IL) Alumni Chapter 
Saturday, January 21, 2023 

Details forthcoming. 
 

North Central Province Council 
Held in Collaboration with the Middle Western Province – Hosted by Edwardsville-Collinsville (IL), East St. Louis (IL), 

Belleville-O’Fallon (IL), and St. Louis (MO) Alumni Chapters and Zeta Pi (SIU-E) & Beta Nu (SLU) Chapters 
April 20-23, 2023 

Union Station Hotel 
St. Louis, MO 

 


